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December 2019
Welcome to St. Barbara’s December Newsletter
Feast of St. Barbara: Tuesday 4th December 2019
REMINDER: General Election: Thursday 12th December 2019
                  The children do not attend school on that day.

+

Infant Registration: January 2020
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Children who attain the age of 5 years between 1st March 2020 and 28th February 2021 should be registered for school during the week commencing Monday 13th January to Friday 17th January 2020.

Due to difficulties in the past, each child's birth certificate and proof of address in the form of the current council tax bill must be produced.
A Baptismal Certificate should be produced where applicable. 

The dates and times for enrolment at St. Barbara’s are:

Monday 13th January: 1.45pm – 2.45pm 

Wednesday 15th January: 9.15am – 10.30am
Friday 17th January: 11.15am – 12.15pm
I should be very grateful if you would pass this information to any neighbours who intend to register their child for school. Thank you.
[image: image4.wmf]‘Wear-something-Christmassy-to School-Days’
Wednesday 4th and Thursday 19th December

The children do not need to wear uniform on the above dates. They can wear something with a Christmas theme: a jumper, Santa hat, tinsel etc. 

We are asking for a small donation for school funds on each day. As usual, no football colours are permitted.
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                  Christmas Pantomime
               Tuesday 10th December 2019
The children will be going to the King’s Theatre in Glasgow for a performance of Beauty and the Beast. On the day of the visit, the children should wear full school uniform and they can bring a small snack to the theatre.

All children will have to have a packed lunch on that day. Children in Primaries 1-3 and those in receipt of free school meals will have lunch provided. Please complete the order form on the specific letter and return it to the school on Monday 9th December. Thank you.

Once again I would like to thank the PTA who gave us a very generous donation to enable the children to visit the theatre.

Christmas Parties
The Christmas parties will take place on Wednesday 18th December. Children can come to school in their party clothes.  Please note that the lunch break will be from 11.45am – 12.30pm on that day to accommodate the afternoon disco.
[image: image6.wmf]If children are wearing party clothes to school, please ensure that they have suitable jackets and outdoor shoes etc for interval and lunch breaks. Thank you.
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Allergy reminder

Some of our children have severe allergies.

St. Barbara’s is a NUT-FREE ZONE
Christmas Fayre

Many thanks to all who organized and attended the Christmas Fayre. It was a great success. The current figure from the PTA is an amazing £2200. Many thanks to the PTA, to the volunteers and to all of you for supporting this event.
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                                        Christmas Nativity 2019
Straw and order!
A Christmas Nativity Play from the children in P.1-P.3
There will be two performances this year:

Monday 16th December at 1.30pm

Tuesday 17th December at 9.45am      
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Letters are being sent out to all parents of children in Primaries 1-3. Two tickets per family will be reserved for each performance. These should be ordered on/before Tuesday 10th December. More details can be found on the specific letter. There will be a facility to request extra tickets. Extra tickets will be allocated once we have received all responses.
Once the deadline has passed we will allocate any extra tickets and notify you accordingly. 
Please note that admission to the concert will be by ticket only and no tickets will be available for purchase at the door.

[image: image11.wmf]Due to fire regulations, all audience members, including children, must be seated for each performance. 

Christmas Mass: St. Barbara’s Parish

[image: image12.wmf]Mass times have been changed and are as follows:

Christmas Vigil: Tuesday 24th December at 5.30pm

Midnight Mass: Tuesday 24th December at Midnight

Christmas Morning Mass: 10am
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Adverse Weather Packs

These will be issued to all of the children along with guidance for their use. 
The packs should remain at home until further notice.

The NLC website will keep you updated on all adverse weather information in respect of schools.
Advent: Journey to Bethlehem
Each year in school we have a special fundraising initiative to help those in need during the Season of Advent. Last year we collected items for a local food bank in conjunction with St. Barbara’s Parish. Staff at the food bank were very appreciative of all of the donations they received and would be very happy for us to do this again. We will be very grateful for any donations. Thank you.
Remembering the journey of Mary and Joseph where no shelter could be found other than a stable, we also supported the charity SHELTER last year. Again, all money raised from ticket sales, once costs have been deducted, will be sent to support this worthy cause.

Seasons for Growth
Seasons for Growth is a group intervention programme which has been developed to help and to support children who have suffered a substantial loss in their lives. Sadly children might have been bereaved or perhaps they have had to deal with the break-up of their families. Some children benefit from support outwith the family setting at these difficult times and I am happy that we are able to offer this programme to groups of children within the school. 

If you would like more information on the programme, please contact me directly to discuss it further.  We hope to have a group running from January 2020.
Please note that the programme is not designed for an individual approach; it will take the form of a group intervention.
 School Christmas Holidays
School will close at 2.30pm on Thursday 19th December 2019 for Christmas. It will re-open at 9am on Monday 6th January 2019. 
On behalf of all of our staff, I would like to wish you and your families a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year.

Diary Dates
December

6th           10am First Friday Mass

10th         Pantomime: King’s Theatre, Glasgow
12th         General Election: children do not attend school
16th         Straw and Order Nativity: 1.30pm
17th         Straw and Order Nativity: 9.45am
18th         Christmas Parties 
19th         Mass at 10am

19th         School Closes: 2.30pm   
January 2020 
 6th        School re-opens: 9am
W/B 13th  Infant Registration 
Happy Birthday
Deri Duffy   

Reece Edwards   Abbie Hinds    Charlie Hinds    Jude McAdam    Fraser McGeever
Kai Traill- Maxwell

Rudi Flanigan    Michael McManus   Sheena Murray
Mairead Shaw      Olly McGill     Ethan Young

Nzubi Nnoli     Niamh Doherty     Katie McGuigan    Ellie Anderson-Maxwell            
Christmas: Did you know?
Did you know that Santa Claus travels at 650 miles per second, or 3,000 times the speed of sound?
The Germans made the first artificial Christmas trees out of dyed goose feathers.

The “true love” mentioned in the song “Twelve Days of Christmas” does not refer to a romantic couple, but the Catholic Church’s code for God. The person who receives the gifts represents someone who has accepted that code. For example, the “partridge in a pear tree” represents Christ. The “two turtledoves” represent the Old and New Testaments.

Bolivians celebrate Misa del Gallo or “Mass of the Rooster” on Christmas Eve. Some people bring roosters to the midnight Mass, a gesture that symbolizes the belief that a rooster was the first animal to announce the birth of Jesus.

It is estimated that the single “White Christmas” by Irving Berlin is the best selling single of all time, with over 100 million sales worldwide.

In Germany, Heiligabend, or Christmas Eve, is said to be a magical time when the pure in heart can hear animals talking.

The world’s largest Christmas present was the Statue of Liberty. The French gave it to the US in 1886. It is 46.5 meters high and weighs 225 tons!

Traditional Christmas Sweets

· FRANCE: Buche de Noel (a Génoise or other sponge cake, baked in a large Swiss roll pan) 

· USA: Pumpkin Pie (with cinnamon and ginger, frosted with cream cheese frosting) 

· SPAIN: Nougat (made with sugar or honey, roasted nuts) 

· HUNGARY: Beigli (roll of sweet yeast bread with a dense, rich, bittersweet filling) 

· ITALY: Panettone (is a type of sweet bread loaf originally from Milan) 

· SWEDEN: Pepparkakor (heart-star and goat-shaped gingerbread biscuit) 

· UK: Christmas Pudding (steamed pudding, with dried fruit and nuts, usually made with suet) 

· PORTUGAL: Pain Perdu (French toast made with bread and eggs, milk, sugar and cinnamon) 

· GERMANY: Lebkuchen (large cookies made of honey) 
PAGE  
6

